








Ann C. DeWitt 

7 Overview Road  
Chilmark, MA 02535 

9/20/2023.  
 

Chilmark Zoning Board of Appeals 

C/O Alison Kisselgof-akisselgof@chilmarkma.gov 

 

Dear Chilmark Zoning Board of Appeals, 
 

I am writing regarding the special permit request for the swimming pool at 10 Overview Road, 
Chilmark, MA 02535.  I am a year-round abutter to this property.  It is directly in the view of my 
home.  
 

This large project directly affects my home for a number of reasons: 
 

1) I am concerned about noise and light from both the new home with its large windows 
and now a pool to be sited in the middle of what was once a sloping natural field.   The 
level of my second floor and master bedroom are almost exactly at the height of their 
previous deck and on summer nights the sound and light from the previous home would 
carry into my house.  The terrace and lower level will again be almost equal to my home 
level. I have spoken out the window or called to the owner to please have their company 
move inside during the wee hours of the night.  This is a quiet neighborhood and there 
are at lease 4 abutters to this property.  The adjacent neighbor also has tenants that I 
know have been affected by the noise and have felt awkward about calling.   I realize 
there is a sound ordinance in Chilmark but calling the police would only be my final 
option and not necessarily a neighborly gesture.  I would also kindly ask that no outdoor 
sound system be put in around the pool.  The owners do have a history of renting their 
home.  

 

2) My other concern is the drainage change this project may cause.  The run off from this 
project and hillside comes onto my property because of the way Overview Rd is curved 
and sloped.  The run off goes directly into the lower end of my driveway and behind my 
garage.  This is not unique to the winter season of 2023-2024.  The sides of Overview 
Road have become eroded from this problem.  I fear the large excavation done for the 
house and now proposed for the pool could seriously exacerbate a future drainage 
problem.  I would like the board to take this into consideration when reviewing the plans 
to adding a swimming pool to the natural hillside.   I am also especially concerned about 
pump down from the pool at the end of every season which is noted in the Vineyard 
land Surveying documentation that accompanies this request.  Where will this water go?  

 

There is no screening plan, landscape plan, or pool plan submitted for this project.  Before we 
proceed, I think it is fair to ask for the pool drawings and landscape plans before the Board 
considers this project.  



 

 

Sincerely,  Ann DeWitt 




